



June 19, 2008

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS

Ms. Stephanie Stumbo Executive Director Public Service Commission 211 Sower Boulevard P.O. Box 615 Frankfort, KY 40602 RECEIVED

JUN 2 0 2008

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

Re:

Notice of SBC Long Distance, LLC (d/b/a AT&T Long Distance) of Its Intent to Cease Providing Local Exchange Service to Residential Customers within the Commonwealth of Kentucky

Dear Ms. Stumbo:

In a letter dated September 21, 2007 to Ms. Beth O'Donnell, I notified the Commission that SBC Long Distance, LLC, d/b/a AT&T Long Distance ("SBC Long Distance") intended to depart the residential local exchange market and cease providing service to residential local exchange telephone customers in Kentucky on or after October 31, 2007. At that time, SBC Long Distance served 24 local residential customers in Kentucky. Today, SBC Long Distance has no customers in the Commonwealth.

In accordance with my letter of September 21, 2007, SBC Long Distance requests to withdraw, in their entirety, SBC Long Distance, LLC Kentucky P.S.C. Tariff Nos. 12 (Local Exchange Service), and 13 (Intrastate Access Service). SBC Long Distance will continue to provide long distance services to customers in Kentucky.

Also, consistent with the tariff withdrawals described above, please remove SBC Long Distance, LLC, from the Commission's Utility Information listings of Competitive Local Exchange Carriers, but retain SBC Long Distance, LLC, as a Long Distance Carrier.

The original and ten (10) copies of the letter are enclosed for filing. All correspondence and communications concerning this filing should be directed to the undersigned counsel. Thank you for your assistance in this matter. Please contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

General Counsel/Kentucky

Enclosures

714165